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Principal’s Report 
Communication Upgrade 
We are constantly seeking ways to improve our  
communication to parents and to enable a two-way 
communication between the school and home. 
Next Tuesday, we will be opening a new Student and  
Parent Portal as a trial for parents to access infor-
mation from the school and for the school to post  
notices and announcements etc. 
 
From next Tuesday parents will be able to : 
 View daily notices 
 Access school newsletters and 
 Access published reports. 
An email will be sent home explaining how to access 
this portal.  
 
From next term this will be extended to include:  
   View your child’s attendance 
   Explain child’s absences 
  Notify about future absences 
 
As time proceeds, more information will be made  
accessible such as information about invoices and  
accounts and more options will be given for providing 
permission for excursion/incursions etc. Eventually, this 
should streamline our communication channels greatly. 
  

Advance Notice - School Photos 
When:  Term 3 Week 3  
Students are to wear full school winter uniform includ-
ing black shoes. If you need to purchase school uniform 
please order online using the following email. 

https://bhpsus.myshopify.com  
or visit our website and click on the link. 

You may like to order your school photographs now 
which are all online with The School Photographers.  
Their flyer with details is on page 7 of this newsletter. 
 

             

 

TAX Deductions—last chance 
There are currently two ways to benefit with some tax 
deductions and benefit the school at the same time: 
1) Donate to the P&C Building fund. To raise funds 

for new audio-visual equipment in the hall and 
funding towards air conditioning in the classrooms 
in the new building; and/or 

2) Donate to the school Library Fund for the  
purchase of new library books, reading materials 
and resources for classroom units of work. 

Donations can be as little or as much as you can afford. 
Many, many thanks to the families who have already 
donated to these worthy causes.  
 

Working at home 
Many thanks to the parents who are keeping their  
children home if they have flu/cold like symptoms or 
have been tested for COVID. Teachers have been pre-
paring reports and doing interviews while teaching 
face-to-face. As the home period is usually only a few 
days, students have been referred to their Mathletics, 
Reading Eggs, Typing Tournament and the ABC web-
site for excellent learning activities while they are iso-
lated. 
 

Go With The Flow 
We are very fortunate to have this P&C initiative to 
make entering and exiting the school safer for  
students and easier for parents. However, The success 
and efficiency of this activity depends on parents com-
plying with certain regulations. Since COVID, parents 
have been unavailable to run this program. So, teach-
ers have been trying to assist. 
The following would help everyone involved if parents 
would assist by ensuring they had a current GWTF 
number, displaying their number clearly on their visor 
flap, not double parking or leaving their car when in 
the queue. Many thanks in anticipation, 
 

     Sue Bennett 
          Principal 



 

 

  

Writing with Kindy – Exploring Different  

Animal Shelters 
In Kindergarten this term we have been exploring 

the different needs a living thing is dependent upon 

for survival. We have been reading imaginative and 

informative texts, as well as viewing educational 

videos to help us understand how a living thing  

 relies on food, water, shelter and love to survive.  

This week we have 

taken a closer look 

at the role of shel-

ters and how they 

are fundamental 

for survival. We 

watched “Animal 

Homes” to explore 

the different kinds 

of animal shelters 

and to identify 

their common fea-

tures (roof, walls 

and a doorway). 

We discussed how shelters are important for keep-

ing animals and humans safe, warm and dry from 

the natural elements, such as wind and rain, and 

from dangers, such as predators.  

 

We also identified the importance of  

selecting appropriate materials which can withstand 

the natural elements/dangers when creating and 

choosing a shelter, for example, wood, metal. We 

read the quality literature text “Home” by Carson 

Ellis and consid-

ered whether a 

roof alone was 

enough to pro-

vide adequate 

shelter.  

 

In our modelled writing  
lesson this week, after 
watching “Animal Homes”, 
we selected an animal and 
its shelter to write about.  
 
We also wrote about what 
materials were used to  
create that specific shelter.  
 
Once we completed our 
writing, we drew a picture 
to match our sentences.  



 

 

  
 

The leadership team are looking forward to resum-
ing their duties as soon as possible. We have been 
raising the flags and making sure they are taken day 
in the afternoon. We also make sure they are being 
flown at half mast as a sign of respect when some-
one official has passed away. Other duties include 
greeting parents and students at the gate in the 
morning, running assemblies, welcoming guests to 
our school and making sure that all students enjoy 
coming to school. The SRC are also doing a great job 
at thinking up clubs for the library. These have in-
cluded video making, an arts and craft origami club, 
coding and Lego.  
It is very exciting watching the construction of the 
new playground equipment. We hope to see it 
ready when we return to school in Term 3. It’s great 
that kids will have another fun activity to do at  
recess and lunch. The leaders and peer mediators 
will help the younger students play respectfully 
whilst having a fun time. 
On the last day of school this term, there will be a 
CRAZY HAIR DAY to raise money for the Sydney 
Children’s Hospital Randwick. Forget your school 
uniform for the day and come dressed in your  
everyday clothes but make sure you have CRAZY 
HAIR!! 
 
 
 

Leadership Team 
Josh G, Jamie, Joe Joe, Joel M 
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Student Absences 
 
Is your child absent from school today? 
 
You can notify your child’s teacher of the ab-
sence by using the skoolbag app.  (This is our 
preferred method) 
 
Instructions on how to download this app is 
attached to this weeks newsletter. 
 
Alternatively you may email the admin.  
 
If your child is going to be absent for 5 or more 

days an application of extended leave form is 

required to be given to the office, along with a 

copy of any e-ticket if applicable for approval by 

the Principal.   

This form is available on our website and may 

be emailed through to the admin on the follow-

ing email.  Bellevuehi-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Arriving Late to school 

Students are to enter through the main gate 

next to the bus stop.  Press the button and an 

office person will answer.  The door will be au-

tomatically unlocked.  They will need to push 

the gate open. We ask that you may need  

to help your child enter through the next pool 

gate and then instruct them to go directly to the 

office for a late arrival slip that is taken with 

them to the class teacher. 

During this Covid-19 period, we ask that all 

parents, carers etc  do not enter the school site. 

 

Leaving Early 
If you are collecting a child early for appoint-

ments etc advanced notice to the class teacher 

is appreciated, however, we understand that 

this is not always possible.  Your child will be 

sent down to meet you at the gate.  

 

 

Merit Awards 
 
 

Kindergarten:  Maya A, Lilya B, Luka M, Lily J,  
                 Chloe N-W, Ethan N, Nittai Z, Ari G 
Year 1:   Connor L, Madison G, Ella R, Riley S,  
Year 2:   Alba S, Amitai, Coby H, Vivi L, Liam M,  
                Charli M, Zerin A, Nikola B,  
Year 3:  Maytal G, Shailee P, Arianna P, Christina K,  
                Lily O, Ethan R               
Year 4:   Calev B, Eden E, Jasper D B, Ariana T,  
               Mackenzie L, Lola B 
Year 5:   Ilana L, Lexi C, Kosei M, Eithann B, Demi D 
Year 6:  Ryan H, Jessi L, Keira S, Amy K, Jessica H,  
               Romy D L T 
 
Hebrew:   
Yahav K (YK), Tyler S (Y1), David L  (Y2), Anael M,  
Aaron B (Y3), Jack I (Y4),  Rafael J (Y5), Theodor B (Y6) 
 
Russian:   
Joshua H (YK), Ethan K (Y2), Noa B-I (Y3), Jan E (Yr6) 
 
Italian: 
Lara R (YK), Joshua K (Y1), Christopher M (Y4),  
Romy D L T (Y6) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

    

Could you be an ethics teacher for Bellevue Hill 
Public School? 
 
We are seeking volunteers so that we can provide  
ethics classes for all the families who have requested it 
for their children. 
 
Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary Ethics, 
the not-for-profit organisation approved to design  
curriculum and training for the ethics program. Train-
ing consists of a two day workshop and short online 
modules. Lesson materials are provided. Suitable  
volunteers have an interest in children’s education and 
development of critical thinking skills and must be 
available for at least one class on Friday each week. 
 
In ethics classes, children learn how to think logically, 
disagree respectfully and support their arguments with 
evidence, rather than act according to blind habit or 
peer pressure.  
 
Children discuss topic such as: 
-imagining how others feel 
-how do we treat living things? 
-what is laziness? 
-how do we disagree in a respectful way? 
-fairness   
 
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valua-
ble contribution to our school, please visit 
www.primaryethics.com.au and/or contact  
Irene Ulman – ireneulman@hotmail.com 

Lost Property 
Has your 
child lost 
something? 
 
 
In an effort to reduce the amount of 
lost property in the school and since  

parents are not able to come inside the school build-
ings during this Covid-19 period, we have now placed 
all lost items without names at the main entrance 
gate in two white laundry baskets.  These will be 
there every afternoon for your child or yourself to 
look through each day.  
 
 
Any item that has a clear label with a name on it will 
be returned to your child’s classroom as soon as  
possible, we do ask that you put your child’s  
surname as well since there are many students with 
the same first names. 
 
 
 
 
 

Traffic Reminder 
Please do not park in 
the school drop off and 
pick up zones (go with 
the flow). When drop-
ping off your children, 
drivers must not leave the  
vehicle unattended or stop for more than 2 minutes.   
Did you know that the fine is $187 and 2 demerit 
points. 
 
Please do not park across any school driveways.  
Did you know that the fine is $337 and 2 demerit 
points. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
               
 
 

WARNING:  You may or may not already be 
aware that there is police presence monitoring 
the traffic outside the school in the mornings 
and  

http://www.primaryethics.com.au


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

School Levies—2020 
Invoices have now been emailed 
out to families.   

 
Yr K - $468.00 
Yr 1 - $473.50 
Yr 2 - $464.00 
Yr 3 - $447.50 
Yr 4 - $447.50 
Yr 5 - $447.50 
Yr 6 - $447.50 

 
 
 
Text Books 
If you have not already purchased 
your child’s text books  please 
contact the office to finalise this 
asap. 
 

Yr K -  $32.50 
Yr 1 -  $44.15 
Yr 2 -  $44.15 
Yr 3 -  $44.15 
Yr 4 -  $46.85 
Yr 5 -  $46.85 
Yr 6 -  $17.25 

 
 

See next page for  
how to order your school lunch 

 
 

Our lunch order delivery service from 
Botany Bites Catering operates  

Monday—Thursdays during term. 
 
Cancellations: Should you ever need to cancel  
orders that have already been placed with  
Flexischools, the process should be as follows: 
 
If cancelling prior to delivery day: 
Visit www.flexischools.com.au - log into your ac-
count, access your order and nominate to cancel it.  
This can be done up until midnight of the day prior 
to delivery. 
 
If cancelling on the day of delivery: 
Please call us on PH: 96661799 by 10.30am. You 
must speak to us directly in order to ensure that the 
order 
has been cancelled and funds can be credited to your 
account. 
 
If you have any queries about our food, suggestions 
or special dietary requirements please email us at 
food@botanybites.com.au or by phone on 
96661799. 
 
You can also follow us on Facebook & lnstagram. 
 

 

 
 



 

 


